Foreword

The SIGOPS European Workshop has always focused on themes that are on the forefront of academic and industrial research. Keeping up with this tradition, I propose for this edition of the workshop a look into the future forms of computing and how they will affect and challenge the Operating System. Like many others, I strongly believe that, in the near future, most computing devices will not look like a PC or a workstation. They will look like mobile phones, PDAs or TVs, yet they will have processing power and connectivity similar to today’s “conventional” computers. How will the operating systems for these computers look like? What new challenges will they face?

Clearly this new wave of devices also poses a challenge to the research community, as the response clearly indicates. We had several submissions that focus on the more radical challenge of addressing completely new areas, functionality and components of the Operating System required by these devices. Others assume a more evolutionary approach and study how the existing Operating System abstractions will evolve and adapt to cope with this changing environment. In addition, I left ample space for thought-provoking ideas and innovative research directions, not necessarily related to the Workshop’s theme, that are able to foster lively and productive discussions. 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all the people who worked hard to make this workshop possible. Marc Shapiro took the job of General Chair and handled all the aspects related to ACM approval and production of the proceedings. Eric Jul, the Local Arrangements Chair, arranged a beautiful location, an interesting cultural program for the evenings and dealt with registrations. He was also responsible for the web page at http://www.diku.dk/ew2000/. Special thanks to Karin Outzen, whose help was crucial to get everything ready. Last, but not least, thanks to the members of the Program Committee for a job well done and, of course, to all the participants.

I look forward to an interesting, lively workshop. I wish you all enjoy it.

Paulo Guedes 

Program Chair

Lisboa, August 2000

